
 

 

San Mateo County Transit District (District) 
1250 San Carlos Avenue, San Carlos, California 

 
Minutes of Community Relations Committee Meeting / 

Committee of the Whole 
 

April 6, 2022 
 

Committee Members Present: R. Guilbault (Committee Chair), M. Fraser, R. Medina 
 
Committee Members Absent: None 
 
Other Board Members Present Constituting Committee of the Whole: J. Gee, D. Pine, J. Powell, 
P. Ratto, C. Stone 
 
Other Board Members Absent: C. Groom 
 
Staff Present: C. Mau, J. Cassman, D. Olmeda, A. Chan, J. Brook, D. Seamans 
 

9.a.1 Call to Order 

Committee Chair Rose Guilbault called the meeting to order at 2:41 pm. 

9.a.2 Approval of Minutes of Committee Meeting of March 2, 2022 

Motion/Second: Fraser/Medina 
Ayes: Fraser, Gee, Guilbault, Medina, Pine, Powell, Ratto, Stone 
Noes: None 
Absent: Groom 

9.a.3 Appointment of Denise Seibert, Representing Community Riders, to the Citizens 
Advisory Committee 

Motion/Second: Guilbault/Pine 
Ayes: Fraser, Gee, Guilbault, Medina, Pine, Powell, Ratto, Stone 
Noes: None 
Absent: Groom 

9.a.4 Accessible Services Update 

Tina Dubost, Manager, Accessible Transit Services, said they had a quarterly meeting with their 
paratransit mobility contractor. 

  



 

 

9.a.5 Paratransit Coordinating Council Update 

Ben McMullan, PCC Chair, said they had submitted a letter of support regarding Senate Bill (SB) 
917 on seamless transit.  

9.a.6 Citizens Advisory Committee Update 

Meredith Park, CAC Vice Chair, provided a summary of the March 30 meeting, 

9.a.7 Quarterly Dashboard Report - October-December 2021 

David Olmeda, Chief Operating Officer, Bus, provided details of the report. 

9.a.8 Monthly Performance Report – February 2022 

Ana Rivas, Director of Bus Transportation, said the report was in the packet and provided a brief 
summary. Director Dave Pine said that he was impressed that bus ridership was now up to 88 
percent of pre-pandemic levels.  

9.a.9 New SamTrans Website Launch 

Jeremy Lipps, Digital Communications Manager, provided the presentation. 

Director Josh Powell said he was excited to use the new site. Chair Peter Ratto said he was 
happy that the trip planner was not agency-specific so could be used anywhere. Director 
Charles Stone said he appreciated the mobile optimization and increased connectivity with 
other agencies and parts of the region. Committee Chair Guilbault congratulated Mr. Lipps and 
his team for creating a more user-friendly site. 

9.a.10 Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 3:02 pm. 

 
An audio/video recording of this meeting is available online at www.samtrans.com. Questions may be 
referred to the District Secretary's office by phone at 650-508-6242 or by email to 
board@samtrans.com. 


